

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY NORFOLK DISTRICT CORPS OF ENGINEERS FORT NORFOLK 803 FRONT STREET NORFOLK, VIRGINIA 23510-1096

July 20, 2011

Eastern Virginia Regulatory Section 08-4060-09; NAO-2008-1787 VDOT Number U000-104-V02,P101 (Unnamed tributary Schenks Branch)

Mr. Steve Long State Environmental Administrator Virginia Department of Transportation 1401 East Broad Street Richmond, Virginia 23218

Dear Mr. Long:

We are in receipt of your letter dated July 19, 2011, to the Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), in which you requested termination of the Norfolk District's Department of the Army, State Programmatic General Permit, Commonwealth of Virginia (07-SPGP-01). This permit had been issued to you on June 2, 2011, for impacts to 263 linear feet of an unnamed tributary to Schenks Branch, for the construction of a box culvert, riprap scour protection, and a sewer line crossing, associated with the proposed McIntire Road Extended project in Charlottesville, Virginia. You have requested termination of the permit because the impacts authorized by that permit will not occur. You further indicate that you are evaluating construction options that will not impact waters of the U.S.

Based on this request, your 07-SPGP-01 permit authorization to perform work in waters of the U.S, together with all its general and special conditions, is hereby withdrawn and is no longer valid.

Provided no work will occur below ordinary high water in jurisdictional waters, no permit is required from the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers. However, please note that a permit may be required for any work in jurisdictional waters of the U.S., and you must obtain authorization prior to performing any such work.

Sincerely,

Chief, Regulatory Branch